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If you had been at February’s events… 

 

 

 

 

Baptismal Cross 

Presentation 

 

               

 

 

Sweetheart 

Dinner/Dance 

was held 

 

 

 

Bingo at the 

K of C Hall 

Monday 

Doors open @ 5pm 

Games start @ 6pm 
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Grand Knight’s Message 

Worthy Knights, 

 

I hope that your Lent is a time of spiritual reflection and a source of increased faith 

in and grace in your hearts by making prayer, fasting and almsgiving a part of your 

daily lives. 

It’s March and time for the activities and events for this time of year: Free Throw 

Competition, Laps for Life, FIT Spaghetti Night and St Patriots Day Dinner Dance, 

Please support and participate to make these a success. 

I want to mention that we have started a Baptismal Cross Program. A Knight is 

present during the Sacrament of Baptism in the church and presents the family with 

a baptismal cross (boy or girl specific) after the ceremony. This has been well 

received and at number of baptisms. Thank you Ron Hoenig and Deacon Joe Moran 

for organizing and making this program special. 

Thanks to all who volunteered and attended the annual Sweetheart Ball making is 

success and an enjoyable evening. 

Membership announcements: Welcome transfer Knights: 

Fr. Frankline Rayappa 

Robert Bodycote 

Kenneth Friedel N.C 

Congratulations to new Knights: 

Jose Ventura 

Kenneth Friedel M.A.(son of transfer Knight Kenneth N.C) 

Fr. Raymond Kaele 

I am also very excited to announce that Fr. Franklin Rayappa has accepted to serve 

as our Chaplain for the Council. He replaces former pastor Fr. Jeremiah Payne who 

was transferred last summer. Thank you Fr. Frankline! 

Good of the Order. 

Congratulations to: 

Deacon Joe Moran, Knight of the Month for February 

Harry Weaver & Sandy Torres: Family of the Month for February 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

Mike Deschaine 

Grand Knight 
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Navigator’sBLog 

Let’s think about it! 

United we Stand.  Divided we Fall.  Ryan N. C. Topping, in the opinion titled The Long 

War Against the Family (Part 1}, points out “Even today, after decades of assault on the 

ideal of the nuclear family, a mere 8 percent of women say they hope to remain 

unwed.  Needless to say, the oppression under which men and women suffer most is 

not the result of marriage but of broken promises. Like men, women simply thrive 

better in marriage. They suffer less depression, are more financially secure, and 

experience more fulfilling intimacy.”  

“They”, followers of Marx and Engle would have to believe that interdependence is a 

sign of lack of freedom.  To the contrary.  United we stand!  Pray.  Jesus, Mary and 

Joseph protect our family! 

Have “We - The People” been taken over “without firing a shot”!  Who among you 

believe that our Federal elections are not fraught with fraud and corruption?  

Let’s think about it!   

From The Farm “Something you may never have come across before is the concept of 

a Dog King. 

In the Before Times — a ruler who conquered a new territory would often install a 

symbolic leader which was specifically intended to be seen as an insult by new 

subjects. This would demoralize them — making them believe they were powerless to 

do anything about their circumstances. This has a powerful psychological effect on 

many people — leading them into both passivity and deeper into captivity. 

Sometimes this newly installed leader would be a literal ‘Dog King’ — because the new 

ruler would ‘crown’ an actual Dog into a powerful, royally titled position over a given 

territory. Think of it like a King saying to his newly conquered subjects: 

“Yeah? We installed a Dog as King over your land. What are you gonna do about it?” 

If you cannot find any in this list, possibly you could think about one. 

Joe Biden, 46th President of the United States of America 

Kamala Harris, Vice President of the United States 

Richard (aka Rachel) Levine, United States Assistant Secretary of Health.  He/she/it is 

also an Admiral in The United States Public Health Service Commissioned 

Corps (PHSCC), also referred to as the Commissioned Corps of the United States Public 

Health Service, is the federal uniformed service of the U.S. Public Health Service (PHS) 

and one of the eight uniformed services of the United States. The commissioned corps' 



primary mission is the protection, promotion, and advancement of health and safety of 

the general public. 

Sam Brinton, Past Deputy Assistant Secretary for the Office of Nuclear Energy  

Pete Buttigieg, US Secretary of Transportation 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph, Protect our family! 

Be a Soldier for Christ, not a victim of the Devil. 

 
Vivat Jesus – Christus Rex! 

Into the breach – “Be Not Afraid!” 

St Pope John Paul II Assembly #2932 

SK Terrence Galvin, Faithful Navigator 

6725 Babcock St., Malabar, FL 

(321) 508-5729        TerryKoC@hotmail.com 

 

 

                          

HONOR GUARD: If you are interested in helping with Honor Guard duties, please contact SK 

Ron Hoenig at 618-604-8664. For those Sir Knights who do not have regalia, we do have some 

donated to us that would help alleviate the cost for those interested, until you are able to 

purchase your own. Ladies and Sir Knights if you have regalia that you are not using or have no 

longer need of and would like to donate or sell for the nominal price, please call one of the 

above Knights. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:TerryKoC@hotmail.com


Deputy Grand Knight’s Message

 

John will be Back Next Month 

 

John Palazzo Jr., DGK Council 7408 
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District Deputy Message

 

Worthy Brother Knights,   
 
This year’s “Laps for Life” fundraiser is being held at MCC track on Saturday, March 4.  The purpose 
of the fundraiser is to collect monies for the support of local Pregnancy centers and the purchase 
of Ultrasound machines.  Fundraising began back in 2019 with all the councils in District 30 
participating.  Dances, dinners, and Laps for Life were just some of the events to raise funds.  With 
a large contribution from the Orlando Laps for Life and matching funds from Supreme 

headquarters we were able to provide the monies required for the purchase of two ultrasound machines for 
the Pregnancy Resource Center on Babcock St. 
The machines were purchased and scheduled for delivery in April 2020.  With the onset of Covid delivery was 
delayed.  Unable to open the facility the pregnancy center used the time to renovate and upgrade their 
facility.   
GOOD NEWS!!!! The ultrasound machines will be delivered Monday, Feb.27. Once installed we will have a 
dedication ceremony.  I will keep all the councils informed.  At last, the ordeal will be over.    

 
 
Larry Davis 
District Deputy 
District 30 
(321) 412 – 2191  
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Pro-Life Corner 

 
Patty and I would like to thank everyone who donated to the Annual 
Sock Drive for the Homeless of South Brevard.  We collected 1,044 Pairs 
of Socks.  That will make for a bunch of happy feet. 
It's been said, but I’ll say it also.  Please come out to the Laps For Life at 

MCC on March 4th from 9am-12pm.  This fundraiser is to raise money to purchase Ultrasound 
Machines.  Did you know that if a woman who is thinking about getting an Abortion sees her 
unborn baby in an Ultrasound she is 80% likely to NOT get an Abortion.  These Ultrasound 
Machines are saving Babies! 
 
 
Mark & Patty Zarraonandia:  Life Director – Pro-Life Couple 
PFOY 
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Ladies Auxiliary News 

Dear Ladies and Knights, 

February brought some beautiful weather and some fun for the Ladies. We held our Annual 

Tea Party Luncheon which we all enjoyed. We will have a St. Patrick’s Day Luncheon on 

March 14th at 1130. We’ll be serving Corned Beef sandwiches and will have Irish Soda Bread. 

We’re starting to see a lot more ladies attending our afternoon meetings but still struggle 

with getting very many participants at our Social Meetings. Please consider coming out to 

those meetings. 

‘Spring won’t let me stay in this house any longer! I must get out and breathe the air deeply again.’ Gustov 

Mahler 

Andrea Smith 

President 
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Spiritual Notes – Deacon Frank 
 

It seems that as we enter the Lenten season of the church we fail to do the basic 

requirement of lent to feel what Christ felt in those days coming up so very 

soon. Knowing that our life will be taken by those few! The ones that cry out as 

they do today in many areas of our country.  How would we react to the chants 

and screams and hollering of the mob! How would we react to the politicians of 

our times? Calling us the names that we hear from them. Does it eco the cry 

crucify him? 
     The sounds of the crowd, the feelings of a few that try to influence 

us.  Their present day remarks that nearly push one into a feeling of hate, or demanding of one 

to feel as they do! Almost the same as their cry crucify him! Mob rule, demand, hate, my way or 

the highway! All echoed by the various media to get to those that were not with the crowd. 

     To burn to steal to crucify a person, rip them from a vehicle beat them to near death. The 

mob rule. Then near two thousand years ago nailed to a cross. Knowing once nailed one could 

never escape it was permanent death was enviable escape was impossible. What would one do? 

What could one do? We walk the stations of the cross to get that feeling of what our Lord felt 

but do we? Do we just mouth the words but do not feel them! This Lenten season lets actually 

feel what Christ felt, let us feel the nails in our hands let us feel the nails in our feet let us feel the 

lance slipping between our ribs as it enters our heart and takes our life from us from our family 

from the world.  

    To do this we are given the gift of silence to meditate to actually converse with the Lord. Yes 

prayer is a conversation with God with the Lord. How many times in our lives have we said 

Lord why have you forsaken me? But my friends, has he ever forsaken us. I say that from time 

to time but yet I think Lord you have never forsaken me! You are with me always. You have 

directed me from the sins of life to the grander of the love of life and of the Kingdom. Each day 

of my life I prepare myself for heaven, to the day I see God face to face and thank Him for the 

time I have been given on earth to have loved and be loved, to have children and watch them 

grow to beautiful people, to the gift of friends that traveled the road of life with me.  For those 

that maybe I hope I have touched their lives! That maybe I have left one thing behind that 

would help someone else in their Earthly travels. To have left behind a footprint in the sands of 

time that I have done one good thing for another. That I have left a bit of love in life and not 

hate. This I give freely to the crowds that cry Crucify Him, Crucify Him. Love Him, Love Him! 

Yes my friends love is a gift that we give freely and ask for nothing in return! To have loved is 

to have lived!   

                       Deacon Francis Falotico  - sosm,  Chaplain Forth Degree  
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The Insurance Guy 

Resolutions 

John will be back next Month. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Best Regards, 

John Barfield, FIC, FICF, MDRT 

407-433-5421 

John.barfield@kofc.org 

 
 

 

 

mailto:John.barfield@kofc.org
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Columbus Club Corner 
 

Still looking for more Brothers to join our Columbus Club. 
We keep our Hall and grounds maintained and secure. Do repairs. 
Staff Hall when rented - Rental helps to reduce our operating expenses. 
Call me if you have any questions. 
Frank 
549-429-2626 
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Community Activities Director  
 

Worthy Brother Knights 

 

You can volunteer to serve at the next FIT Spaghetti Dinner on March 1st! 

We meet at 4pm the day of the event at the FIT all faiths center on the FIT campus. 
Spaghetti sauce is provided and ready for us to serve. We need to cook spaghetti, make salads and garlic 
bread. We set up and clean the kitchen after serving approximately 70 students. 
Contact Joe Giesler 404-933-8784 

 

Bingo – Chairman Ron Hoenig and Brother Ben Adamo 

The doors open at 5:00 pm for Monday Night Bingo. The Jackpot for the big game this week will start at 
around $900.00. While some of our games have payouts around $150.00. Food and Drinks are being 
served. We have Hamburgers and Fries on the Monday night menu. Our Chicken salad sandwiches, and Hot 
Dogs are also popular items. Take a break from the mundane routine and get out Monday Night to hone 
your Bingo skills. Many attendance prizes are given out regularly. You can have a light dinner and pick up an 
ice cream treat at the mid-way break. Look forward to seeing all of you on Monday evenings. 

 

Friday Family Feast – Chairman Brother Terry Galvin and Brother Jerry Morris  

Stop in and try one of our new specials! 

Worthies let’s get out of the house and support our Friday Family Feast. We serve a variety of great meals 
at a reasonable price! Every Friday Council 7408 prep the oven, make the coleslaw and all the side dishes in 
anticipation of our customers for our Friday Feast.  We prepared and served over 50 meals cooked to order 
between 5 and 7pm this past Friday and we expect more during the coming weeks. We will be opening at 
5:00 pm and taking orders up to 7 pm. Great family atmosphere and satisfying meals in the safe 
environment of our Hall! 

We need your help! We need servers, prep-chefs and set-up and clean-up crews to help our guests enjoy 
dinner out. 

Terry Galvin, 321-508-5729, Michael Deschaine, 321-698-2136 or James Krempasky (585}-964-7528 
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5th Sunday Rosary January 29th 

We had volunteers to lead the congregation in the rosary and distribute mass cards and rosaries on the 
29th. 

Pancake breakfast for the Parish. Hosted by the Knights of Columbus Council 7408. 

There was a great turn out for the “Welcome to St. Joes” Breakfast after 9am mass on the 29th. It was such 
a success that Father Ben may have us schedule it multiple times a year.  

 

Free Throw Challenge Tuesday January 31st at St. Joseph School – Chairman Joseph Giesler 

We are met at St. Joseph School at 9am to find our local student athletes who will be advancing on to the 

district championship. We had 8 of our student athletes advance to the District competition on February 

the 11th.  

 

 Regional Free Throw Challenge February 25th at MCC – Chairman Joseph Giesler 

After winning at District. Four of the student athletes were eligible to participate in the regional competition 

on February the 25th.  we hope to have a good turnout at regional.  

 

Sweetheart dinner dance February 18th – chairman Terry Galvin 

The Knights of Columbus Hall was swaying to the serene sounds of Joe Sapienza, at the Sweetheart Ball on 

February 18th.  Ms. Rita Sapienza greeted our guests as they arrived and shortly after Pat and Nancy offered 

them the opportunity to win our 50 / 50 drawing.  James Krempasky was serving the libations and taking 
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donations. Terri Galvin and Mike Lacey did not disappoint on dinner. They served a marinated ham that 

was delicious! As well as gravy from the pan drippings. Pat Farrelly, and Frank Altro helped with serving 

dinner. The mashed potatoes casserole was a hit, everybody loved it. The green bean almondine, and ziti 

filled out our plates. Shirley collected a wide variety of items to make our auction a success, but the real 

entertainment is watching Pat Farrelly and Donavan Galvin distribute the auctioned items! These events 

take a lot of preplanning and many hours working behind the scenes We have many volunteers who help to 

make our events possible. Some of our volunteers for the Sweetheart Ball include, Pat and Nancy Farrelly, 

Ben and Pat Adamo, Rita and the Sapienza’s, Mary Galvin and Shirley, who spends countless hours keeping 

us organized. 

Upcoming Events 

 FIT Spaghetti Dinner on March 1st! 

March 4th Laps for Life MCC track 9am till noon. 
March 11th St. Patrick’s day dinner dance 
March 18th State free throw competition 10am at MCC gym. 
 
 

 

Have a blessed month! 

Vivat Jesus 

Joseph Giesler 
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2022-23 Knight of the Month & Family of the Month Awardees 

 

July: 
Knight of the Month:  SK Terry Galvin 
Family of the Month:  Bob and Claire LeMay 

 
August: 
Knight of the Month: Norm Kuehn 
Family of the Month: SK Frank and Rita Sapienza 
 
September: 
Knight of the Month:  Joseph Petrick 
Family of the Month:  SK Alain and Tina Fradette 
 
October: 
Knight of the Month:  Jerry Morris 

Family of the Month: Henry & Kathleen Strooband  
 
November: 
Knight of the Month: PGK Tom Trembly 
Family of the Month: Mike and Donna Lacy 
 
December: 
Knight of the Month: Brad Hood 

Family of the Month: Jaime & Ambre Vargas 
 

January: 
Knight of the Month: SK Jean R. Gellin  
Family of the Month: SK Patrick and Nancy Farrelly 
 
February: 

Knight of the Month: Deacon Joe Moran 

Family of the Month: Harry Weaver & Sandy Torres 
 
March: 
Knight of the Month:  
Family of the Month:  
 
April: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
May: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
June: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 

 

 

Knight of the Year: 
Family of the Year: 
  



16 

 

    Council 7408 Newsletter 

Calendar of Events 
Happening in February 

Month Date 
Event 

 1 FIT Spaghetti Dinner 

 2 Assembly Meeting 4th Degree 7:30PM 

 3 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 4 Laps For Life at MCC 9AM-12PM 

 5  

 6 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 7 
Ladies Aux. Meeting 11AM 
Officer & Director Meeting 7:30 PM 

 8  

 9  

 10 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 11 St. Patrick’s Dinner/Dance 

 12 Council Meeting & 1st Degree 7:30 PM 

 13 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 14  

 15  

 16  

 17 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 18 State Free Throw Competition – MCC 10AM 

 19  

 20 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 21  

 22  

 23 SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM 

 24 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 25  

 26  

 27 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 28  

 29  

 30  

 31 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 
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Information 

 Meetings 

(All meetings are at the Council Hall 

unless otherwise announced) 

Fourth Degree  

First Thursday at 7:30 PM 

General Council (Business)  

Second Thursday at 7:30 PM 

Columbus Club  

Second Thursday at 6:30 PM 

General Council (Social) 

Fourth Thursday at 7:30 PM 

First Degree  

TBA by Grand Knight 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Jon J. Bottiglieri 

Deacon John Dunlop 

James D. Dolan 

George P. Fantry 

Kenneth Earl Guiles 

Timothy S. Harrison 

Ilyong Kim 

Edward F. Kosack 

Norman F. Kuehn 

Kent B. Lake Jr. 

Fr. Jan Majernik 

Christopher P. Mueller 

James T. O’Keefe 

Manuel B. Pena 

Rev. Frankline Fernando 

Rayappa 

Thomas W. Rozanski 

Theodore J. Ryan Jr. 

Joseph P. Widmayer 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Boosters Club 

Get Listed in our 

Boosters Club 
Ken Adams 

Lorraine Callagy in memory of Gene Callagy 

Michael & Sue Deschaine 

Terry & Mary Galvin 

Rick DiCicco 

Harry Vadney 

Hector Colon 

Tony Krzeminski 

Gerry Morris 

Ben Adamo 

Bob & Sue Burgess 

James & Shirley Krempasky 

Ron & Judy Hoenig 

Joseph R. Gagliano 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Terry and Mary Galvin 

Mark Schiro (RIP) 

Brian and Angie Volman 

Cost to be a Booster is $5 per name or $10 a 

couple.  See the Financial Secretary for $5 

payment 

Assembly 

Boosters Club 
Get Listed in our 

Boosters Club 
Robert and Maria Hoe 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Joe and Denise Giesler 

James Krempasky and Shirly Hollonk 

Anthony Kreminski 
Patrick Farrelly 

Theodore and Maria Krus 
Robert and Sue Burgess 

Frank Wahla 

Ben Adamo 

Ron and Judy Hoenig 

 

 See the Faithful Comptroller for 

payment 
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Information Cont. 

 

 

List of Brothers & Sister who Rest in Peace 

Peter Cote, John Pordon, Michael Finn, Robert Lannon, Fred Marano, 

Robert Meehan, Fred Mercier, Leonard Miller, Edward Parsley, Tim 

Chasey, Joseph Rinando, William Bloemen, Nannette Apel, Tony 

Colandrea, Kenneth Jaques, Doug Kalcik, Kevin Roberts, Frank Ferrante, 

Tim Holcomb, Fred Weinert, Nicholas Fiasconaro, Alrico Eric 

Macrorenhas, Juan Ferras, Gene Janutolo, Michael Uhaul, Rene 

Laimont, Mel Broom, James Duffy, Kenny Derenthal, Msgr. Cleo 

Schmenk, Linda Boland, Antoinette Kaye, Dorothy Mulligan, Irene 

Ryan, Bernard Seman, Fr. Edward Hamilton, Albert Sorrentino, Chester 

Milza, James Grossman, Pete Hoffman, Tom Boland, Ann Coyne, 

Bob Goldback, Thomas Opalewski, John Landry, Bill Holmes, Marcia 

Falotico, Bob Calarco, John Davis, Edward J. Dudek, Walter Carper, 

Mary Farrelly, Claudia Benifeito, Robert Rossman, Berle Kruempel 

Dennis Yangco, Mark Schiro, PGK, PFN, FDW Bob Burgess, Mike 

Brown, Paul Gallant, Tom Lipton, Carol Desmaris, Phil Rosaci, 

Jeanine Lembcke, Bill Stearly, Thomas E. Smith,  

 

 

 

 

May they rest in peace and in the care of our Lord.  Please pray 

for these brothers and sisters who have gone to their eternal 

reward. 

 

Council Information 

Address 

6725 Babcock St. 

Malabar, FL  32950 

321-312-6480 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 60778 

Palm Bay, FL 32906-0778 

We're on the Web! 

See us at: 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website
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   Pictures from February 
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  More Pictures  
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                                                  RENT OUR HALL! 
 
 

                                      
 
 

1. Security deposit - $450.00 on all rentals (refundable)  
2. Kitchen Rental - $50.00 

3. Whole Building - $150.00 per hour 

4. Kitchen (East) Hall - $150.00 per hour 

5. No Kitchen (West) Hall - $75.00 per hour 
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